TOWN OF DAYTON
Council Meeting Minutes

July 21’st, 2021
The meeting of the Dayton Town Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Members present:  Mayor Anderson, Councilors Reed, Bernard, Hanson and Wagner.
Members absent:  None
Also present: Andy vanHorn, Rich Kwallek, Joey Sheeley, Rick Bilodeu, Laurie Walters-Clark, Robin Ruff, Robert Ruff, Cyrus Western, Cara Reichert, Craig Reichert, Amy Harnish, Allen Thompson, Sheena Bernard and Jeremy Smith.
Via Zoom: Yodi Miles
The agenda for the meeting was approved on motion by Councilor Bernard and seconded by Councilor Wagner with the addition of an Executive session ii Personnel 16-4-405 as item number 6 on the agenda. All in favor, motion passed. 
The minutes of the June 30, 2021, Fire and Rescue Work Study were approved on motion by Councilor Bernard and seconded by Councilor Wagner. All in favor, motion passed. 

The minutes of the July 6’th, 2021, meeting was approved on motion by Councilor Bernard and seconded by Councilor Wagner. All in favor, motion passed. 
Approve Warrants:
On motion by Councilor Bernard and seconded by Councilor Hanson, the warrants were approved. A copy of these bills is attached and made a part of these minutes by this reference.

Old Business: 

None 
Announcements and Correspondence:
Mayor announced that Pete Hager was Awarded Community Hero at the WAM convention, and that Mr. Hager was very grateful for this award.

The mayor said the WAM convention were very informative and that the ARPA funding will be discussed more in the future on how this money can be distributed and used in the municipalities. 

An update on the water plant and operators were given by the mayor and he announced that as per DEQ specifications the Town was in full compliance. The mayor added that the Water Development project is an ongoing process and that four engineers were interesting in the project and more feedback would be given as the process progresses. 

1. The mayor gave an update on how the Fire and Rescue process would proceed. A copy of the process is attached and made a part of these minutes by his reference. 
2. Councilor Bernard gave an update on maintenance project around the water plant that needed attention. A copy of these projects is attached and made a part of these minutes by this reference. 
3. Craig Reichert, Chairman of Dayton Days gave an update on the weekend events and requested the council’s help on some projects. 
Citizen Communique´: 
 Laurie Walters-Clark requested that the mayor reach out to the Press about Mr. Pete Hager’s Award and wanted to know who the new Water Plant Personnel were. Mayor Anderson announced that it was Tracey Kepley and backup operator Mark Strauch. Walters-Clark also requested an update on the status of the sewer project and the mayor confirmed that the DEQ was reviewing the plans for the project and that the Town was waiting on their feedback. 
Kevin McNab requested a sign for parking in front of his property across from the Post Office and Robin Ruff stated that she was in full support of the pathway as she is seeing a lot of cyclists and even pedestrians on the road between Dayton and Ranchester a pathway would be much safer for residents. 

2.

Rick Bilodeau wanted to confirm the fire departments placing in the parade for Dayton Days. He also requested that fire hall maintenance issues be addressed. The mayor and Andy VanHorn will coordinate and get the necessary contractors for the projects.

Mr. Bilodeau also wanted to bring to the attention of the council that rescue personnel had called the state fire inspector requesting records on fire staff and specifically Fire Chie Rick Bilodeau, Jeremy Smith, and Craig Reichert. He wanted to know what action would be taken against rescue personnel for requesting personal records. Mayor Anderson said he would follow up on this matter.

Jeremy Smith added that dragging out the process of merging the fire department and rescue is causing serious fracturing within the fire department. He stated that mediation would not solve the issues related to that merger, and he is upset about “wasting” Dayton resident’s tax money on this situation. Councilor Hansen said she understands the frustration but thinks there is more than the one issue that residents have with the fire and rescue and that mediation would be able to answer everyone’s concerns.  Councilor Wagner was confused as to why mediation is necessary when the members of the fire department are volunteers. He feels like it is none of the council’s business and the fire department will start losing members if the matter drags out any further. Councilor Bernard added that he has voted against the mediation from the beginning, and he stands behind his decision. 
Council Request for Future Agenda: 

None 
With no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 8: 32p.m on motion by Councilor Bernard and seconded by Councilor Hanson. The council adjourned to executive session, ii-16-4-405 personnel, without returning. All in favor. Motion passed. 
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